Orford Parks and Playgrounds

Minutes of the Meeting

July 18th, 2018

Orford Town Offices

7:00

Present: JJ Hebb (Chair), Lawrence Hibbard and Robb Day


Illegal dumping of tires on Grimes Hill Road and a box spring at the Indian Pond Beach were cleaned up.  JJ put the NO DOGS signs back up at the Community Field.  Alan Hebb repaired the light on the basketball court.  JJ reimbursed Bill McKee for two American Flags for a total cost of $73.98 at two Town flagpoles.   JJ agreed to find out details regarding flag replacement and report back at a later meeting.

     JJ followed up with Ross Convertino (Rivendell Athletic Director) regarding the Community Field.  There will be no replacement of the soccer goals this year.  Negotiations are in play regarding the Community Field.  Lawrence agreed to look into maintenance of the baseball field.  Tyler Farnham was mentioned as someone who may be willing to help.  JJ agreed to contact Tyler.  JJ agreed to talk with Ross regarding the mess by the dugouts. Robb and Lawrence talked about moving the snack shack to its usual spot by the back of the B-Ball court for soccer season.  Lawrence agreed to look at the dugouts regarding upkeep and it was mentioned that Ross C. and Eric Riechert would  be willing to help out with a work day.

     Robb agreed to put out the floats in their normal spot.  Jodie Mace will be gone August 11-21st and her daughter Haley will fill in.  the swim program is underway.  Lawrence asked about trucking in sand for the beach.  JJ mentioned that there has been issues regarding sand at the beach in the past.  Robb mentioned DES permits need to be filled out regarding dredge and fill for sand.  Robb mentioned the culvert on the road to the Indian Pond Beach is damaged and needed repair.  JJ will touch base with the Select board.  JJ also agreed to talk with the Select board regarding the tree limbs hanging low over the mall walk.

         Minutes taken by Robb Day.

